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Summer Church Services in the Meadow  

There will be only one service on the                                                                   

second Sunday of the month at 9:30 am. 

June 12,  July 10, August 14  

After the service we’ll have a pot luck cookout in Douglas  Hall.  

 

A Message from the Rector 

On Saturday, May 14, the Vestry attended a visioning retreat lead by the           
Rev. Canon Lou Blanchard.  Our objectives were to discover and articulate     
“who we are” and “what we are called to do as a congregation?” 

We were asked to give examples of “appreciative stories” from the past year.    
In other words, during the past year when did you feel most alive and/or         
fulfilled at Transfiguration?  Each of us told a story of when we had seen          
God at work in the congregation.   

Recently, at our May 1 service, I witnessed God at work during the Baptism of 
Isabella and Emma Ulric.  They are the daughters of Erin and Benjamin Ulric, 
nieces of Sara and John Poole and granddaughters of Kit and Don Snyder.   

Baptisms are special occasions because the family is excited and the Ulric/
Poole/Snyder family was no exception.  Baptisms are also special because       
we, as a congregation, are reminded of our baptismal covenant.  We are asked 
four fundamental questions: 

 Will you continue in the apostles’ teaching and fellowship, in the breaking 
 of the bread and in the prayers? 

 Will you proclaim by word and example the Good News of God in Christ? 

 Will you seek and serve Christ in all persons, loving your neighbor as      
 yourself? 

 Will you strive for justice and peace among all people, and respect the 
 dignity of every human being? 

After each question, we respond, “I will, with God’s help.”  I found the         
Baptism of these little girls to be faith-filled and powerful as we welcomed them 
as new members of our congregation.  This was God at work at Transfiguration!   

Now, I’m requesting you answer the same questions asked of the Vestry:     
“who are we” and “what are we called to do as a congregation?”  You are       
invited to offer some action steps that we, the congregation, may take to       
move in the direction that God is calling.  Please e-mail your answers to:                                                      

Senior Warden, David McDonald at mountainmeadow2@gmail.com,               
our Stewardship Chair, Ted Terry at t.terry@americanautoshield.com             
and/or Fr. Michael at rector@church-transfig.net. 

       Michael   + 

June 2016 

   

Ministry Schedule 
 

 Sunday Holy Eucharist                                
In the Sanctuary                                 

8:00 am & 10:15 am with Choir   
 

   Evening Prayer                                  
In the Chapel                                      

Second & Fourth                        
Monday of the month                   

5:30 pm 
 

Lectio Divina                                       
In the Sanctuary                                 
First Saturday                                       
of the month                                     

9:30 am                                                  
(Will not meet in June) 

 

Anointing & Healing                        
Last Sunday of the month                      
at the 10:15 am Eucharist 

 

Centering Prayer                                    
In the Chapel                                               

Every Tuesday, 8:00 am                  
Mary Haave - mhaave74@gmail.com               

Maria Rosa Galter                           
maria.rosa.9823@hotmail.com 

 

Men’s Breakfast Group                      
Lakeshore Café                                    

Every Wednesday 8:00 am 
 

Prayer Shawl Ministry          
Hands to Heart                                          

St. Raphael’s House                          
First Wednesday                                   

of the month 1:00 pm                             
Liz Jones- lizj2@comcast.net                                                               

Georgine McCarthy                                  
gmccarthy0982@comcast.net 

 



 

Evergreen Historic Home Tour 

August 13, 10:00 am – 4:00 pm 

Presented by the  

ECW & Jefferson County Historical Society 

Tour six of Evergreen’s historic homes! 

$20 Presale, or $25 at the Door 

$12 for the Post-Tour Luncheon at Transfiguration 

For tickets, go to                                                           

jchscolorado.org, then click on the PayPal link. 

Host Docents are needed in each home                                   

and must be 16 years or older. 

E-mail Sara Gadeken                               

sgadeken@aol.com 

Episcopal Day School of Evergreen  -  Summer Camp  
 

The EDSE Summer Camp is a chance for your child to have an excit-

ing adventure!  Each day is filled with outdoor exploration, discovery, 

games, exciting crafts and play!  Sessions are every weekday from 

9:00 am to 3:00 pm.  Before and aftercare as well as payment plans 

are available! 

         June 6  -  August 19         Janet Reznik, Director 

1 day per week $   450              info@edse.org 

2 days per week $   900              303-674-1793 

3 days per week $1,350               

4 days per week $1,800 

5 days per week $2,250 
 

 

 

 June Birthdays!       

Susie Williams  1 

Craig Stadler  2 

Michael Coriden  3 

Janet Reznik  4 

Alarie Reznik  5 

Mattie Eades  11 

Shannon Coriden  19 

Ray Crist   19 

Frank Leitz  21 

Jan Stadler  21 

Wendall Gadd  23 

Kaleb Horsley  26 

Joyce Wickholm  29 

Jenny Beard  29 

   It’s a Cookout 

Saturday, July 30                                                           

4:00 pm - 8:00 pm 

Hosted by Craig & Jan Stadler                                      

113 Elk Crossing Lane                         

Evergreen                     

 

 

                                                                                         

Sign up to bring a side dish      

on the list in the church. 

RSVP:  Pat Magerkurth          

magermom@gmail.com 

   

             June Anniversaries! 

Eric & Stephanie Park          1 

Morris Burnham & Donna Kautzman     9 

Larry & Dixie Kilborn   16 

Chris & Susan Blakeslee   17 

Terry Robinson & Mary Hatfield  28 

June 19 

Don’t miss Transfiguration’s float                    

at the Rodeo Parade on June 18!                                                            

Get a free hot dog at the Bell Tower!   



 

Ministries & Clubs  -  Everyone is Welcome!                                        
  

 

Book Club  
The Book Club will take a summer break and resume meeting on Wednesday, September 21 at 6:30 pm in 
Stewart Lounge.  In September, the book we will read is The Last Bus to Wisdom by Ivan Doig.  Please read 
Ordinary Grace by William Kent Kreuger for our October meeting.  Please bring a snack and drink to share.                                   
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Coordinators are Shelley Black at shelleyfblack@gmail.com and Kit Snyder at snyderkit@gmail.com.                                
 

Hike-a-Palians 
Every Friday when the weather is agreeable the hikers explore a different trail.                                                                                    

Coordinator is Tom Marker at tbmarker@aol.com.   
 

Transfiguration Outreach Ministry (TOM)                                                                                      

June  12       Potluck & Panties Outreach Sunday; Meadow service/pot luck lunch.  Bring packages of  
  girls size 10-14 or ladies small panties (preferably white) to donate to the Days-for-Girls project. 

Matthew     Donate empty prescription bottles (with the labels removed) and place them in the box at the        
25 Project   back of the church.   

Refugees     Providing assistance for refugees from around the world. Call Marcia Walsh at 303-670-0556.   

Outreach Chair is Arwen Berry at arwenberry@gmail.com.  
 

Episcopal Church Women (ECW) 

June 10 Second installment of the BBC production, The Vicar of Dibley, 6:00 pm, BYOB & a snack to 
  share, St. Raphael’s House. 

June 11 Carol Carpa, MD will discuss her work in Kenya and how we can assist with the Days-for-Girls 
  Project, 9:00 am, St. Raphael’s House. 

July 9           Gardening in the Mountains discussion, 9:00 am, St. Raphael’s House. 

July 30         Cookout at Craig and Jan Stadler’s, 4:00-8:00 pm.                                                                                                

ECW Chair is Pat Magerkurth at magermom@gmail.com. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

Youth Group 
   

June 5           End of school pizza and movie party, 4 pm, Douglas Hall. 

June 12-17   Mission Trip to Steamboat Springs, Grades 6-12. 

June 18          Rodeo Parade float participation.   

June 19         Youth Group, 5-7 pm, Douglas Hall. 

June 26         JAM , 10:15 am, Douglas Hall. 

July 3            Youth Group Freedom from Sin Celebration. 

July 10          JAM, 9:30 am, Douglas Hall. 

July 12          Pampered Chef fundraiser, 6:00 pm, St. Raphael’s. 

July 17          Youth Group, 5:00-7:00 pm, Douglas Hall. 

July 24          JAM, 10:15 am, Douglas Hall.                                                                                                                                

Youth Minister is Stephanie Park at stephaniepark911@gmail.com.                                     

  Youth Mission Trip 

Pray for our Mission Team             

traveling to Steamboat Springs     

June 12-17. 

Jesse Guajardo                                          

Wyatt Guajardo                                    

Annabelle Herrick                              

Dominic Herrick                                    

Kaleb Horsley                                      

Ramiro Calvello                         

Sereno Calvello                         

Stephanie Park                                        

Fr. Michael McManus 



Attention Transfiguration Members:  EChO needs your help! 

There are twelve churches, a synagogue, Rotary clubs and many community 

members volunteering at EChO.  Transfiguration members are invited to 

volunteer at the food bank, the Enrichment Center, the Jobs Program, at the 

Resale Shop or the EChO offices!  Contact Mary Petrich, Volunteer Coordinator 

at 303-808-6003 or  mary@evergreenchristianoutreach.org.  

 

Planning a Special Event?   
 

Transfiguration has an                             

Event Coordinator                                            

to assist in                                             

organizing your event.  
 

The Sanctuary, Meadow, St. Mark’s, 

Douglas Hall or the Chapel are all                              

available for your special occasion! 
 
 

Anna Schmidt    

  Event Coordinator    

weddings.church-transfig.net 

 

Pastoral Care Team 
 

The Pastoral Care Team reaches out to those who are sick, homebound or                 

in need.  If you or someone you know would like to be contacted, get in touch     

with Fr. Michael at rector@church-transfig.net or 303-907-6282. 

Church of the Transfiguration Vestry 

The Rev. Michael J. McManus, Rector 

David McDonald, Senior Warden 

Bill Houston, Junior Warden 

Jerry Shrimpton, Junior Warden 

Derek Padget, Treasurer 

Holly Hall-Perry, Clerk 

David Beard, Stewardship 

Sara Gadeken, Outreach 

Stephanie Harris, Youth 

Joe Kerper, EDSE 

Larry Kilborn, Liturgy 

Jimmy Mangham, Fellowship 

Ted Terry, Stewardship 

 

 

 
 

 

In June, a church nursery will be offered 

during the 10:15 am service with two  

caregivers for childcare.  Parents may 

bring their children (infants to age 6) to the 

Church Nursery at 10:00 am.  This is an 

excellent opportunity for parents to focus 

on the Eucharistic service and participate 

with the congregation knowing that their 

children are being well cared for.   

Episcopal Day School of Evergreen  

(EDSE) 
 

Accepting students 

age12 months  -  age 6 

 

Janet Reznik, Director 

info@edse.org 

303-674-1793 

 

Office hours 

Tues/Wed/Thur      

10:00 am  -  2:00 pm 
 

————————- 

                                                                     

The  EDSE School Board 

meets the first Thursday 

of the month at 5:30 pm  

In Stewart Lounge 

Contact  Mary Hatfield 

maryphatfield@gmail.com 

 

Parish Office Contacts 

Rector, The Rev. Michael J. McManus                      rector@church-transfig.net               

Parish Administrator                                                 office@church-transfig.net                                 

Youth Minister, Stephanie Park                            stephaniepark911@gmail.com      

Event Coordinator, Anna Schmidt                         weddings.church-transfig.net 

www.church-transfig.net                                                        

www.facebook.comTransfiguration.Evergreen     

Please send Newsletter information by the 22nd of the month to:                                                              

Cathleen McManus  -  cwm10078@gmail.com      

 

Evergreen Rotary 100 Holes of Golf   

June 16, 7:30 am at Evergreen Golf Course 

Sign up to play or sponsor a player!  Choose your player and make your donation!   

      http://100holes.evergreenrotary.org/sponsor.php?charity=36                                                                                           

    Fr. Michael  will be playing for the Colorado Haiti project!   

 

Evergreen Rotary 100 Holes of Golf   

June 16, 7:30 am at Evergreen Golf Course 

Sign up to play or sponsor a player!  Choose your player and make your donation!   

      http://100holes.evergreenrotary.org/sponsor.php?charity=36                                                                                           

    Fr. Michael  will be playing for the Colorado Haiti project!   

 

Evergreen Rotary 100 Holes of Golf   

June 16, 7:30 am at Evergreen Golf Course 

Sign up to play or sponsor a player!  Choose your player and make your donation!   

      http://100holes.evergreenrotary.org/sponsor.php?charity=36                                                                                           

    Fr. Michael  will be playing for the Colorado Haiti project!   

 

Evergreen Rotary 100 Holes of Golf                                                                           

June 16, 7:30 am at Evergreen Golf Course 

Sign up to play or sponsor a player!  Choose your player and make your                                                      

donation at:  http://100holes.evergreenrotary.org/sponsor.php?charity=36.                                                                                          

Fr. Michael, Gretchen Berggren and Marcia “Wonder Woman” Walsh will                               

be playing for the Colorado Haiti project!  Please sponsor their team! 


